
 

 

STF Europe: Merry Christmas True Mother! 
 
Deborah Cali 
December 25, 2019 
 

 
 

Dear beloved True Mother, 

 

We have recently concluded our Christmas workshop in Glanow, Poland and with it the first part of the 

STF year. 

 

We would like to express our sincerest and heartfelt wishes for a serene holiday season and a very merry 

Christmas to you and your family. 

 

We can't wait to see you in Korea in February! 

 

Many greetings, 

 

STF Europe 

 

 


